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Rob Walton is rich, $21 billion rich. 

An email I received yesterday from the folks at Wal-Mart Watch (WMW) implores me to 
click to a website to vote for Mr. Walton as “the worst of the 1 percent . . . the person 
who is doing the most with their wealth to exploit the rest of the country.” 

Could this be true? 

“The Waltons inherited that wealth,” WMW says, “much of it was created by paying 
many workers at poverty-level wages, offering poor benefits, and lowering conditions in 
the supply chain by demanding ever-lower prices.” 

Count me out. 

Even Sam Walton, founder of Wal-Mart, had the right to give his wealth to whomever he 
wished, especially his children. Besides, as chairman of Wal-Mart for 20 years now, 
Rob’s earned plenty on his own. 

The email forgets to mention that Wal-Mart provides more to the poor through lower 
prices than the federal government provides through food stamps. 

And hey, didn’t workers at Wal-Mart apply for — and freely accept — their jobs? How 
many “living-wage” jobs has WMW created? 

The sentence in bold type signals the real gripe, I bet: Rob Walton has transgressed by 
supporting causes that “advance a right wing agenda.” The Walton Family Foundation 
(of which he’s a board member) has donated to the Heritage Foundation, Cato Institute, 
school choice groups, and others. 

Horrors! If Rob Walton is the worst of the 1 percent, the self-appointed vanguard of the 
99 percent ought to occupy a mirror. 

This is Common Sense. I’m Paul Jacob. 


